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MANAGEMENT BULLETIN # 354
DATE:   
 November 17, 2009
TO:         
 LAA and LTOS development staff, and other related persons

 working with the Rental Housing Support Program
FROM:   
April Lasker


    
Manager, Rental Housing Support Program

RE:         
Retention of Tenant Leases and Riders to Lease in Local Administering Agency and Long Term Operating Support Program development files
This Management Bulletin is to inform you of a clarification to the record retention policy being implemented for the Rental Housing Support Program related to the leases and Riders of Lease for tenants residing in participating Rental Housing Support Program and RHSP Long Term Operating Support Program units.
The clarification in policy requires Local Administering Agencies and LTOS developments retain each tenant’s current lease and current Rider to Lease on file with the records for participating units. 
This bulletin will also be posted on IHDA’s website and available either through searching the website and listed in the RHS Program section.
Changes to related documents: Compliance Manual, insertion of Lease and Rider to Lease retention:

Section 6 –  Household Eligibility and Income Verification Process

        Part A, Number 5

Section 14 –Reporting Process

                    Part B for LAA, Part A for LTOS, Number 1

Section 15 –Record Keeping and Retention Process

                    Part D, Number 1

Reason for change:  To ensure each participating unit’s tenant has a current and accurate twelve month lease and Rider to Lease, as per Rental Housing Support Program policies and procedures.
Detail of change:  Leases and Riders to Lease for Rental Housing Support Program participants must be included in the Local Administering Agency and LTOS development files and available for review by RHS Program staff during audits.  Files under review during audits do not need to contain previous versions of leases or Riders to Lease, however, handling of these documents must follow Rental Housing Support Program policies for record retention.
If you have any questions, please contact the RHS Program Manager at 312-836-5200.
